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The Past Winter in Theydon Bois (continued) 
which listed three areas of major threat to the Village (1) the proposed commuter car park 
(EFP/2439/08), on the Old Foresters Sport Ground behind Forest Drive (2), an area of land (104 
hectares) including Blunts Farm, the Old Foresters site and additional farmland being promoted 
as potential housing development in the EFDC “Call For Sites” strategy and (3) two potential 
gypsy and traveller sites, proposed for Coopersale Lane and at its junction with the Abridge 
Road, for a total of 21 pitches and at least 42 caravans. 
 

Kay Rush, President of the Theydon Bois WI welcomed 60 members to the 
WI January meeting and gave a special welcome to new member Daphne 
Ruffell. The Essex Federation was appealing for donations of personal toilet 
items, disinfectant, etc which would be passed on to charities. Forthcoming 
events planned for 2009 include a Pancake Social in February, a Sherry/
Coffee Morning in April, a Tea and Cake Social Afternoon in September 
and an American Lunch in October.  
 

A questionnaire was circulated to all residents in the Epping Forest area, 
regarding the future management of the Forest. Known as the Epping Forest 

Strategy and issued conjointly by the City of London and the Essex County Council, it dealt 
with five aspects of Forest Management; improving the Forest Environment, Route 
Management, Site Accessibility and Road Safety, Road Signage and Sustainable Transport. 
Completion of this document was requested.  
 

The January production of the Theydon Bois Drama Society in the TBVH 
was a great success being a musical with the musical score written by 
Andrew Lloyd Webber no less. The production comprised a series of extracts 
from the “Jeeves “stories by P.G.Wodehouse with lyrics by Alan Ayckbourn. 
In a cast of fifteen players, several playing dual roles, Ian Heard was 
outstanding as Bertie Wooster and he was well matched by Martin Oliver's 
excellent performance as Jeeves, the suave and impossibly competent butler. 
Sophie Norris was equally excellent as in the roles of Evaline Appleby-
Whitchurch and Madeline Bassett. The Ruth Williams Ensemble with Ruth 
Williams as the musical director provided the music and Jan Freeman 
directed the production. 

 

On the 2nd February the heaviest snowfall for 
twenty years struck Theydon Bois in the early 
hours. Snow to a depth of some 8 inches 
virtually stopped all movement except the 
most hardy of pedestrians. Some 230 schools 
closed in  Essex but the Village School 
opened as usual due to the efforts of the Head 
Teacher and a limited staff. Only a limited 
service was possible on the Central Line and 
many of the other underground rail lines shut 
down. The centre of London was brought to 
an almost complete standstill when all buses 



were withdrawn from service, for the first time ever (buses continued to operate during the 
wartime aerial bombing of London!). The M25 Motorway was closed and road gritting services 
in both the Village and London were overwhelmed. In response to criticisms that the capital 
was unprepared for this situation the Mayor of London, Boris Johnson, replied that it was 
uneconomic to cater for weather occurring once in twenty years. In the village, many were 
either unable to get to work or else opted for a day’s holiday and so families were out either 
walking in the snow or tobogganing on local slopes. 
  

The Arctic Weather again returned to the Village with an early fall of sleet which produced 
some dangerous road conditions. Then one inch of rain fell in a day, which in conjunction with 
melting snow caused considerable disruption. Extensive flooding closed the roads through 
Abridge including that down from Theydon Bois and extensive flooding of gardens occurred in 
the Morgan Crescent area where the Slade Brook was in full spate due to water running off the 
high ground of Epping Forest already saturated with snow melt. The weather cleared overnight 
but rising floodwaters resulted in nineteen flood warnings being issued for East Anglia and four 
for the Thames region where the flood barrier was raised to prevent rising waters moving 
upstream. 
 

And the snow returned yet again with a sudden blizzard on the evening of the Theydon Bois 
Music Society’s February meeting when Marcus Andrew gave a very professional and 
entertaining recital of music by J S Bach, Joseph Haydn, Francis Poulenc, Frederic Chopin and 
Claude Debussy. Sadly the audience comprised less than twenty stalwarts who had braved a 
continuing snowfall of more than one inch to attend. Marcus did not curtail his recital despite a 
possible difficult journey home to Greenwich. Those in the audience from Epping had trouble 
in negotiating the hills out of the Village and one lady wisely returned to Theydon Bois and 
stayed the night with a friend. The thaw however was surprisingly rapid so that most snow had 
gone by noon of the next day. 
 

In mid February a new form of crime came to Theydon Bois when Stephen Ward, 55, an 
Advertising Director from Kensal Rise, London, was robbed of £15,000 at gunpoint. He had 
used the eBay electronic auction website system to arrange for the purchase of a Land Rover 
motor vehicle with the transaction taking place at the Theydon Bois Station. However, at the 
Station, two men approached him, brandished a firearm and demanded the money. Fearing for 
his life, Mr Ward complied and the men then also took his laptop computer and mobile 
telephones. 
 

And so after the days of severe cold and extensive snow since the New Year, 
spring has suddenly arrived in late February with crocuses and daffodils 
coming into bloom despite the lack of sunlight. But the snow and rain have 
saturated the ground to make early gardening difficult. And in East Anglia 
there are still flood warnings as the accumulated floodwater of weeks drains 
away. A Happy Easter to you all.   
 

TREVOR ROBERTS   
LOCAL HISTORY RECORDER  

FOR THEYDON BOIS  
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The Past Winter in Theydon Bois (continued) 



 
 

We frequently hear that there are two issues that come top 
of the list of importance to you, or very close, and this is 

waste collection and highways, and we think that you will be pleased to know that 
District Councillors are also very aware of this. 
 
There will be some important changes to the waste collection and recycling service in 
the coming months, and EFDC will try to keep you all informed as the changes are 
implemented. Of course, a very good source of information is the EFDC Website, but 
for those not able to access this all of the information will be printed in “The Forester”. 
 
As a result of the public survey last year, the most popular option was “Option 1” and 
so the biodegradable (and very expensive) garden waste sacks will be phased out and 
replaced with a second wheeled bin. Garden waste and kitchen (food) waste can be put 
in this and it will be collected WEEKLY, but it should also be said that composting at 
home is a very environmentally friendly way of dealing with this waste stream if you 
are able. Optionally, food waste can be placed in a new “kitchen caddy”. These have a 
vermin proof lid and will also be emptied weekly. 
 
The existing recycling collection will carry on fortnightly, but the residual (black bin) 
waste will be collected fortnightly throughout the year, which should be satisfactory as 
there would now be no “smelly” waste in the bin. As always, we are pleased to assist in 
case of difficulties. 
 
There is to be a new “Localism” initiative in order to give the district some more 
flexibility to deal with some highways problems. It is hoped that this will ease the 
problems that have been apparent since control of the roads, pavements and verges 
passed to Essex County Council in 2005.  
 
Among other schemes, it is envisaged that EFDC will have a team of Highway 
Rangers to carry out pothole repairs, clean/clear signs, mend verges and many other 
functions. Hopefully, good news! 

 
Finally at February’s Council meeting it was decided to 
keep the council tax rise for next year to 2.5%. In these 
difficult times the council believes that we need to 
maintain our services to the community even in the face 
of significant increased demand but not place an 
unacceptable larger burden on the residents. 

District Councillor 
John Philip 

john.philip1@ntlworld.com 
rdhfrank@yahoo.co.uk 

District Councillor 
Roland Frankel 
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District Councillors Column 
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Elections on Thursday 4th June 2009 - Have Your Say! 
Elections to the European Parliament 

& County Council Elections 
Thursday 4 June 2009 

 
Polling will take place throughout the District on 4 June 2009 to elect MEPs and 7 
Essex County Councillors.  Those people whose names appear on the Register of 
Electors 2009 will be eligible to vote.  If your name does not appear on the Register, 
you will not be able to vote.  If you moved house after 15 October 2008, your name 
might not appear on the register at your new address.  
 
If you wish to update your registration, please call Electoral Services on 01992 564411 
for a form. (Just because you are paying Council Tax at your new address does not 
automatically mean you are on the Register of Electors – there are different rules and 
regulations for each.) 
 
The last date for receiving voter registration forms to take effect for the elections on 4 
June is 5pm on 19 May 2009 but don’t leave it until the last minute, check you are on 
the register now. 
 
Poll cards will be delivered to your property nearer the time giving details of your 
polling station.  If your name is not on the card, you are not on the register and cannot 
vote from your address. 
 
If you think you might be unable to vote in person on polling day and you have not 
already registered for a postal or proxy vote, please contact Electoral Services on 
564411 for details about how to apply. If you have moved or changed your name since 
applying for a postal vote, it will now be invalid so you will need to compete a new 
application. The closing date for completed postal applications is 5pm on 19 May and 
for proxy applications 5pm on 27 May. 

  
 

     HAVE  
  YOUR SAY 
 

  YOUR VOTE  
 DOES COUNT 
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The Club’s AGM took place on 28/01/2009 and was reasonably 
well attended. The only member of the previous year’s committee 

who was not available to stand for the 2009 season was Matthew Davies our Colts 
Secretary – the thanks of the Club must go to him for all the work he has undertaken. 
The Committee welcomes Mrs Pauline McIlwaine as the new Colts Secretary and also 
Ross Penman as Team Secretary, a role that has not been filled for the past few years. 
 
The winter indoor nets have been wonderfully well attended by not only junior but also 
senior players, with quite a number of new senior members coming along. 
 
The Club is looking in a healthy position but we still need as many new playing 
members as possible, especially junior members in the age range 11 to 13, and senior 
playing members. Also required are volunteers to assist in the many cricket activities at 
the club – a few hours a week is all that is needed. 

If anyone is looking to join a progressive Club then come along or visit our  
website at www.tbcc.co.uk  for any other information. 

Theydon Bois Cricket Club 

 
 

Firm dates for the 2009 season 
 

COLTS/JUNIORS (Under 16’s)  
 REGISTRATION NIGHT  

Friday 24/04/2009 at  
TBCC Pavilion - 6.30pm  

 

COLTS/JUNIOR COACHING SESSIONS  
AT TBCC GROUND  

Fridays 01/05/2009 to 24/07/2009 Inclusive   
6.15pm – 7.45pm 

 

SENIORS (Minimum age 15) TRAINING AT 
TBCC GROUND  

Thursdays 30/04/2009 to 23/07/2009  
Inclusive  - 6.30pm – 8.00pm 

ON THE SIGHTSCREEN 

http://www.tbcc.co.uk�


  
 
 
 
 
 
The Race for Life is a Cancer Research UK fundraiser which is open to ladies and girls of 
all ages & is a 5km walk or run (most of us walk!!) 
  

We thought it'd be brilliant if we could try to make it a "village wide" fundraiser this year & 
want to encourage as many women and daughters as possible from Theydon to take part. 
Even though we walked/ran through torrential rain and strong winds last year, the 
atmosphere was amazing & the team spirit second to none. If you took part you'll know 
what we mean - if you didn't, it is an incredible event and one that you'll not forget!!  
  

Some of the venues near to us are: 
  

z HARLOW: SUNDAY 10TH MAY AT 11AM (this is the one we've entered as 
there's a clash with Epping Forest R4L & Theydon School Open Evening) 

z EPPING FOREST: WEDNESDAY 15TH JULY AT 7.30PM (as above please 
note this is the same time & date as Theydon Primary Open Evening) 

z CHELMSFORD: SUNDAY 21ST JUNE 
  

So we'd love you to join us or sponsor us, whatever your reason -  in memory or celebration 
of the life of someone who's suffered from cancer, or just to be part of this fantastic event. 
If you will, then please log on to www.raceforlife.org. to register and please, please email 
this onto and tell as many Theydon ladies/girls as possible & encourage them to join in too. 
  

Our Theydon Bois fundraising page is: www.raceforlifesponsorme.org/
theydonbois which you're welcome to use as your own or you can set one up of your own 
& if you do join, would you mind letting us know so we see how many Theydoners take 
part.  ed - pictured below are some of the very wet walkers from last year 
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News in Brief, Comments & Notices 

http://www.raceforlife.org/�
http://www.raceforlifesponsorme.org/theydonbois�
http://www.raceforlifesponsorme.org/theydonbois�
http://www.raceforlifesponsorme.org/theydonbois�
http://www.raceforlifesponsorme.org/theydonbois�


 

 
 

 
          THEYDON BOIS DRAMA SOCIETY 
                                    Presents 

 
 

 
                                                 A Play 
                               by Ruth & Augustus Goetz  

  

Catherine Sloper, a Doctor’s daughter in 1850’s New York seems destined never 
to marry, because she is painfully shy and awkward in company.  But when 
dashing Morris Townsend suddenly comes into her life and presents himself as a 
suitor, she believes he loves her for herself, and not for the considerable fortune 
she will inherit.  With her father, the widowed Dr. Sloper, implacably opposed to 
the marriage, will they elope, or will Morris get cold feet?  This gripping and 
moving tale, based on the novel ‘Washington Square’ by Henry James, will keep 
you guessing as the story unfolds in dramatic and devastating fashion. 

 

VILLAGE HALL, THEYDON BOIS 
19, 20, 21 March 2009 
Performances start at 8 p.m. 

BOX OFFICE: 01992 812250 
www.theydondrama.co.uk 
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THE ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING  OF THE 
   THEYDON BOIS VILLAGE ASSOCIATION 

 (Registered Charity 301415) 
 

will be held on 
MONDAY  

20TH APRIL 2009 
at  8pm in the Village Hall 

 
All residents of Theydon Bois and other Members of the Village Association 

 are  invited to attend  
(The AGM will be followed by the Council of Management 

Meeting for the Trustees) 

News in Brief, Comments & Notices 



 Theydon Bois Men’s Forum 
 

 Our spring season of Men’s Forum starts on Wednesday 8th April 2009.  We have 
vacancies for new members and if you are free for a couple of hours on the second and 
fourth Wednesday of months October to June then why not join us.  We meet at Theydon 
Bois Baptist Church (rear hall), The Green at about 10.15 a.m. and finish at 12 noon.   
 
Our selected and enjoyable talks given by invited guests take place in a very friendly 
atmosphere.  If you would like to know more about the Forum give me a call – Harry 
Memory on 01992 812696.  Our speakers for the next quarter are as follows:- 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 We 
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News in Brief, Comments & Notices 

April 8th         ‘The Azores’                                   Speaker: Dudley Chignall 

April.22nd    ‘R.N.L.I.’                                  Speaker: Paul Danvers 

May 13th      ‘Namibia’                                  Speaker: Marilyn Taylor 

May 27th      ‘Debate’ (topic to be confirmed)   Speakers: The Members 

June 10th      ‘Rioting Councillors’                    Speaker: Chris Summer 

June 24th      ‘My Life in the BBC’                   Speaker: Brian Curtois. 
  Followed by our Annual Lunch (in the Village Hall) 

HORTICULTURAL  
SOCIETY DATES 2009 

18th April Outing to Kew  
23rd April Talk on Easton Lodge  
18th June Talk “How to stage exhibits at our show” 

20th June Outing to Wisley 

25th July 100th Show  
19th Sept Outing to Hever Castle  
15th Oct Talk on Autumn and Winter Gardens & Pumpkin Competition  
19th Oct Talk “3 weeks in Canada” & AGM  



THEYDON BOIS  
SINGERS  

 
would like to thank all those who came to 
our  CHRISTMAS CONCERT and helped 
us to support the Willow Foundation, for 

seriously ill 16 - 40year olds.  
 

We were able to send a cheque for £500 
to them towards special days for these 

young people. 
  

We will be singing 
 ELIJAH on Saturday 3th April 2009 

at THEYDON BOIS VILLAGE HALL 
@7.45.p.m. 

  

Tickets £9  - Tel: 01992812128  
or at the door 

 Refreshments   &  Bar 
  

 Date for your Diary. 
  

SUMMER CONCERT   
TUESDAY  7th July 2009 
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 News in Brief, Comments & Notices 

Open Gardens’ Day 
will be held on 

Sunday 28th June  
this year 

 
This lovely tradition which is in its 29th 
year attracts visitors from far and wide.   
We really need a few new gardens this 
year as one or two people have moved 
away or are unable to open. 
 
Why not open your garden this year – be 
it large or small, all gardens are 
interesting.  Just try it and see how 
much you enjoy it.  The visitors are so 
appreciative – we’re sure you’ll want to do 
it again next year! 

 
Carol and Graham James 

(01992 812250) 
 

on behalf of the Theydon Bois  
Village Association 

 Theydon Bois Music Society 
 

At the Theydon Bois Music Society’s February meeting Marcus 
Andrew gave a very professional and entertaining recital of music by 
J S Bach, Joseph Haydn, Francis Poulenc, Frederic Chopin and Claude 
Debussy. Sadly the audience comprised less than twenty stalwarts 
who had braved a continuing snowfall of more than two inches to 
attend. Marcus did not curtail his recital despite a possible difficult journey home.   
 

The society meets on the second Thursday of the month in the Theydon Bois Village Hall 
at 8.00pm  In March we hope to welcome Kokila Gillett and Parvel Timoffevsky (Violin 
and Piano), on April 16th Graham Walker (cello), on May 14th the Marylebone Trio (Oboe, 
Clarinet and Bassoon and on June 11th Miyuki Kato (Pianist).  
 

For more information please contact the secretary Doreen Snell on 01992 812645 
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  The Epping Forest Group of the Alpine Garden Society meets in the Village Hall, 
Theydon Bois. The Society is for all those interested in alpine plants, whether in the wild 

or growing at home. The Group meets 
monthly from September to May, usually on 
the second Tuesday of the month and 
meetings take the form of an illustrated talk 
or demonstration, followed by refreshments. 
There is also a plant raffle, sales table and an 
alpine plant competition. 

 

The annual subscription is £5 and members receive a monthly newsletter by email or post. 
Charge per meeting is £2 and non-members are welcome.  The next three meetings are: 
 

z Tuesday 10 March - Mountain Plants in the Wild & in the Garden by Paul Ingwersen 
z Tuesday 14 April - Growing Himalayan Alpines by Chris Chadwell 
z Tuesday 12 May - Woodland plants without a Woodland by Tim Ingram 
  

For further information please contact the Group Secretary: 
Keith Ballard, Tel: 01992 813231, email: keith@hetheringtonandco.com   

 NSPCC ANNUAL LADIES TENNIS TOURNAMENT 
    at Theydon Bois Tennis Club 14th May 2009 
 

z Come and join us for a fun day 
z Tea/coffee/biscuit on arrival 
z Buffet lunch with glass of wine 

 for further details contact  Pat Walters on 01992 813485 

Why should we pensioners have to pay 
When we want to go down London way 
Many of us worked there for a time 
When we were young and in our prime 
 
But now we have to pay to go 
To visit the shops or see a show 
And we live right on the Central Line 
So to travel freely would be fine 

  In the Royal parks we smell the flowers 
  And while away some sunny hours 
  We can either go for a long walk 
  Or simply sit on a seat and talk 
 
  During the war we did our bit 
  To keep our nation fighting fit 
  So come on councillors be benign 
  And let us go freely down the line 

By Sheila Gymer 

A Pensioner’s Plea 

Entry £28 per couple 

http://uk.mc864.mail.yahoo.com/mc/compose?to=keith@hetheringtonandco.com�
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Theydon Bois Horticultural Society - 100th Show in 2009 
110 YEARS OLD AND OUR 100TH SHOW IN 2009 - On 15th May 1899 “it was 
resolved to form a Horticultural Society for the Parish of Theydon Bois”. Mr Gerald Buxton 
was elected President. Initially Subscribers (no fixed amount) to the Society financed the 
Horticultural Shows and there were donations by local firms. Schedules became booklet form in 
1930 in order to bring in advertising to help finance the Shows. 
 

There were two sections in the first show. One for “Cottagers and Allotment Holders” and one 
for “Professionals, Amateurs and others residing within two miles of Theydon Church”. Prizes 
for the “Best Kept and cropped Allotment/Cottage Garden, usefulness to be the chief merit” 
were First 10/-, Second 7/6d, Third 5/- which would have been very valuable in 1899. The first 
shows were held at Birch Hall in conjunction with the Donkey Shows when tents were hired, 
tables, seating and catering equipment were hired or borrowed. For a long time there were two 
shows a year which included Chrysanthemum and Dahlias, a Floral Section and exhibits from 
the W.I.  The Chrysanthemum and Dahlia and Floral Section became clubs in their own right 
both unfortunately now discontinued.  The Floral Club was one of the earliest and first in this 
area. In July 1900 there was scarlet fever in the village.  The show wasn’t postponed “but only 
the exhibitors were allowed in the tent when bringing their exhibits”. 
 

During the First World War there were no shows or recorded meetings; in 1907 the show had 
low receipts due to wet weather but in 1921 there was no show because of the drought.  From 
1940 there were no shows until they started again in 1945 although the allotments and gardens 
were still judged and in 1951 “the Society ceased to function until a new secretary was found” 
so there was no show that year.  This accounts for it being our 110th year but only our 100th 
Show. 
 

Shows have gone on whatever the weather more recently although dry years have been difficult.  
Support for the Senior Citizens handicraft and floral entries have lapsed but with the new 
headmistress at the local Primary school more interest has been shown once again in our efforts 
to keep the show going as a village event. Outings are organised two or three times a year and 
we endeavour to have some interesting talks.  Speakers have included Peter Seabrook, Adrian 
and Jason Bloom, Dr Stefan Buczacki, Anne Swithinbank, Pippa Greenwood, Bob Flowerdew 
and Nigel Colborn – all rather too expensive these days. In 1981 Gardeners Question Time was 
recorded in the Village Hall as was Classic FM Gardening Forum in 1995. 
 

For the Parish Council we judge the Best Front Gardens and also plant up and maintain the 
planters in the shopping area. 
 

Unfortunately, many horticultural societies in our area have closed or no longer hold shows and 
although we will have to cease trading (due to lack of demand) we are pleased to see more show 
entries from the increased number of allotment holders who also enter our Pumpkin 
Competition held in October. 
 

In an endeavour to make our 100th Show a success, we have had our Year Book (Show 
Schedule) delivered  FREE to all residents of the village and have asked all village 
organisations to make a scarecrow  to be displayed at the village hall on Show Day 25th 
JULY.                                        
                              JANE TURNER (SECRETARY) 
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Theydon Youth has been open since the 20th January. It is open every Tuesday from 
7pm till 9pm. We now have 30 members made up of children from the village ages 11 
to 15, the children have their own 'Youth Committee', who are involved in all the deci-
sions made regarding the club. We have had a lot of support from the Parish Council 
who very kindly gave us a start up grant of £1000 and asked Councillor Peter 
Hammond to join the Theydon Youth Committee as a liaison between the two.  
 

The grant has been used for the clubs insurance and stocking the Tuck Shop and will 
also pay for the volunteer helpers to attend a first aid course. We have volunteers that 
either offer their time to join the rota as a helper on Tuesday evenings or as part of the 
committee. Enhanced CRB checks are carried out on all helpers, we have are also 
booked to have Child Protection training in March.  The children are enjoying the 
chance to have somewhere to go and be with their friends and can play pool, table-
tennis, Playstation or just watch the TV, we even have a graffiti area. Pancake races are 
planned for Shrove Tuesday and in March we have a skate-boarding outing planned.  
 

If you are interested in becoming a helper or part of the committee then please e-mail 
theydonyouth@hotmail.com. Please contact us if you would like further information 
or membership forms for your children.  

Theydon Youth 

mailto:theydonyouth@hotmail.com�


   
Village News Issue 65                                           March 2009                                                          Page  36 

 

Copy for Village News & Website 
Send to Madeleine McCarthy, Parish Clerk, Parish Office  

Theydon Bois Village Hall, Phone & Fax 01992 813442 
Email - theydonboisclerk@supanet.com 

 

NEXT VILLAGE NEWS COPY DEADLINE - 23rd May 2009  

7 Mar Litter Pick - Meet Village Hall 9am 

19-21 Mar Drama Society “The Heiress” Village Hall - performance starts 8pm 

26 Mar Parish Council Public Meeting - 8pm - Village Hall 

4 April Litter Pick - Meet Village Hall 9am 

6 April Parish Council Surgeries - Village Hall 

7 April Neighbourhood Action Panel - Village Hall 

20 April Village Association AGM - Village Hall 8pm 

24 April Theydon Bois Cricket Club - Colts/Juniors Registration Night - TBCC 

2 May Litter Pick - Meet Village Hall 9am 

14 May NSPCC Ladies Tennis Tournament at Theydon Bois tennis Club - see page 33 

1 June Parish Council Surgeries - Village Hall 

4 June European and County Elections 

4 - 6 June Drama Society  Comedy “Don’t Dress for Dinner” Village Hall  

6 June Litter Pick - Meet Village Hall 9am 

28 June Village Open Gardens Day 

25 July Horticultural Society - 100th Show - for other dates see page 31 

various Rural Preservation Talks and Walks - see page 5 

various Copped Hall - see page 9 

various Horticultural Society & Theydon Bois Men’s Forum - see page 31 

various Music Society  & Theydon Bois Singers -see page 32 Alpine Society -see page 33 

If you would like your event included in the forthcoming events section either in  Village News or the Village Web-
Site please notify the Parish Clerk by phone or e-mail as per the contact details below. Entries for the Village 

News diary must be received by the relevant copy date and are NOT automatically rolled over to the next diary.  
Onus is therefore on the organiser to re-confirm for the next village news. 

Village News Sponsors  - James Sear Estate Agents,  Theydon Bois Pharmacy, Theydon Bois Balti 
House,  Indian Ocean, Theydon Bois Dentists,  AND Technology Research - see pages 11 & 12 

 
Village News 

 
Edited & Produced by 

 
Tony Ames 

 
Village Website  

www.theydon.org.uk 
 

Edited & Produced by 
Jim Watts 

Village Activities 2009 


